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President’s Column 
 

-Phyllis Fowler 
 

Greetings!   
Please come to the Lakewood Park 
building on Wednesday, March 8

th
 to 

take part in the next general meeting 
of the LVNA.  The meeting will start at 7:00pm, and it 
is an important one! 
 

The first order of business will be the annual election 
of our officers.  The LVNA bylaws stipulate that the 
organization will be governed by a committee of five 
people serving in different capacities.  There is a  
President, who bears overall responsibility for the  
association.  There is a “1

st
 Vice President”, who  

presides if the president cannot and also is responsible 
for overseeing publicity for the association.  There is a 
“2

nd
 Vice President” who presides if both the  

president and the 1
st

 Vice President cannot and 
chairs something called the “Grievance committee”.  
There is a “Secretary” who keeps the records of the 
organization, and there is a “Treasurer” who handles 
the money and keeps the organization's books.  Each 
officer serves a one-year term after being elected, and 
no one can serve as an elected officer for more than 
three consecutive terms. 
 

The board will also need to bill and collect from the 
newsletter advertisers. The money collected helps to 
pay for printing the newsletter and paying for the  
different events we have in the neighborhood.  
 

This year we will have a bit of a challenge.  The LVNA 
currently has a president (me), a 2

nd
 vice president 

(Aubrey Tamez), and a treasurer (Fred Fowler). We 
have had not had a 1

st
 vice president or Secretary for 

some time. Fred volunteered to be treasurer only so 
that could continue as a board,.  Fred and I are  
finishing our third term on the LVNA board and must 
step down. Aubrey will also be stepping down. 

Fred has been busy with his business and it had fallen 
to Aubrey and I to run the board, meetings and events. 
As it turns out; the LVNA board cannot function with just 
two officers.  The Bylaws (which serve as the LVNA's 
“constitution”) require that board meetings must have a 
minimum of three officers present in order to conduct 
business.  If we don't have three elected officers, we 
can't make any decisions legally.  Without three officers, 
we won't be able legally to print this newsletter, organize 
Dumpster Day, apply for city grant funds, or engage in 
just about any other activity. 
 

I am also stepping down from being the editor of the 
Villager. It will be up to the new board and editor if the 
newsletter will continue.  
 

We need some new blood to serve on the LVNA board!  
If no one volunteers to be on the board, the LVNA 
will cease to exist! 

 As of this date, no one has expressed an interest to 
serve on the board.  I ask YOU to think about it!  The 
main commitment you would have to make is to attend 
and run the LVNA board meetings, which happen once 
per month.  Other than that, the amount of time and  
energy you will have to contribute is completely up to 
you. 
 

Over the years the LVNA has made a big difference for 
our neighborhood.  From the graffiti wars of the 1990's 
to the picnics, Dumpster Day and parades, the LVNA 
has contributed a great deal toward making Lakewood 
Village a wonderful place to call home.  The           
neighborhood needs the LVNA.  And now, the LVNA 
needs you. 
 

If you are interested in running for the LVNA Board or 
Editor, please feel free to contact me at  

sunnyphyl@gmail.com .   
I'll be happy to answer any questions you have, and 
make sure your name is on the nominations list.   
Thank you! 
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Important Phone Numbers   
 Public Safety - Emergency 911 

 Public Safety - Non-emergency 730-7100 

 Parks and Maintenance 730-7506 

 Speeding Cars, parking complaints, traffic signal  
Dispatch                  
730-7180 

Noise complaints—Desk Officer 730-7110 

Neighborhood Preservation  Complaints on  decrepit 
fences, , weeds,  illegal home businesses or rentals 

 730-7610 

 Animal Control 730-7178 

 Public Works-  sidewalks, trees, streetlights,  etc.                  730-7515 

 Nuisance Vehicle Hotline 730-7706 

 Drug Hotline 245-3784 

Graffiti Hotline & Shopping Cart Pickup 730-7680 

 

Police Blotter 
 

 

Haz Mat – 1200 Blk. Lakeside 
Friday February 10

th
 @ 8:37pm 

DPS responded to an incident in which mercury was spilled 
at a commercial location. DPS personnel contained and 
collected the substance and there were no reported 
exposures or injuries.  
 

Gas Investigation – 500 Blk. E. Remington 
Saturday February 11

th
 @ 9:19am 

DPS responded on a report of a gas leak at the Community 
Center Theater. The theater was evacuated and the 
building ventilated. PG&E responded and repaired the leak. 
Patrons were allowed back into the building after it was 
deemed safe to enter. 
 

Wires Down & Residential Fires – 500 Blk. N. Eden, 
Friday February 17

th
 @ 9:11am 

DPS responded on a report of wires down. Upon arrival, 
crews located high voltage electrical lines had fallen on an 
outside shed and the roof of the shed was 
smoldering. While waiting for PG&E to respond to shut off 
the power, residents across the street reported their 
houses were filling with smoke. Crews located small fires 
within the walls of the residences due to a power 
surge. The fires were extinguished and did not spread 
beyond the walls. PG&E arrived to disconnect power to 
both sides of the street.  
 

Monday February 20
th

 
DPS (Police, Fire and Dispatch), along with Department of 
Public Works crews were very busy throughout the day 
dealing with the effects of the storm.  At one point, 
personnel were dealing with 30 intersections being 
reported as flooded, in addition to numerous downed trees 
and power lines. 
 

Residential Burglary – 700 Blk. San Miguel 
Thursday February 23

rd
 @ 3:44pm 

A residential burglary was interrupted by the 
homeowner.  The homeowner chased one of the suspects 
and caught him at a nearby school.  All three suspects, one 
adult and two juveniles, were arrested.  
 

Vehicle Accident & Rescue – 800 Blk. E. El Camino 
Monday February 27

th
 @ 6:22pm 

DPS responded on a report of a vehicle that rolled over in a 
parking lot.  Crews stabilized the vehicle and removed the 
occupant who sustained minor injuries.  
 

Fire – 900 Blk. Corte Madera  
Monday February 27

th
 @ 6:31pm 

DPS responded on a report of a structure fire.  Upon 
arrival, it was determined to be a fire in the 
chimney.  Crews extinguished the fire which was contained 
to the chimney.  

 

 

 Street Sweeping :     
Fairwood Side  -    3/7,     3/21   &  4/4  
Lakewood Side -    3/14,  3/28  &   4/11  
To see your schedule, go to the city website:  
www.sunnyvale.ca.gov 

 

Click Services>street maintenance>street sweeping and 
type in your address 


